The CLW Council met briefly after the Convocation on September 30, 2017

Information for the 2 newly elected members includes:

## **Nelsie Lawing**

704-223-7237 lawingnr@rss.k12.nc.us

## **Kay Weaver**

704-462-1496 lutheranchick@gmail.com

The map of congregations needs to be updated. Gloria Ziemer will take care of this.

Officers were elected: Chair – Lynn Coughenour Secretary – Janet Rash Treasurer – Jennie Cannon Historian – Nelsie Lawing

Regarding the donations collected at the Convocation. \$1544 was collected for RISE, and we voted to add \$456 from our treasure to make an even \$2000. \$95 had been collected for LICS (in addition to the underwear brought), and we voted to take \$405 from the treasure to make \$500.

The first Council meeting of the new year will be held on January 27, 2018 at Gordon Conwell.

Janet Rash Council Secretary